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VENETIAN PARK ESTATES
8885 S Tamiami Trail
Sarasota FL 34238
Office: (941) 966-4622     

website: www.vpeonline.com
email address: venetianparkestates@comcast.net

Please note – call Community Media – 941-375-
3699 ext. 100 Darin for ALL ADS or e-mail 

darin@community media.com
Advertising Policy: Advertising in this Newsletter is offered at the sole 
discretion of Community Media. Community Media reserves the right to 
refuse, limit, and/or reject advertising for any reason. Community Media, 
at its sole discretion, may restrict the number of advertisers in certain 
categories or offer exclusive/semi exclusive agreements as it is sees fit.

JANUARY 2022 GONDOLIER CUT OFF DATE 
WILL BE DECEMBER 5, 2021 

BOARD OFFICERS:
Sally Ruebesam...............................President
Jay Andrews.....................................Vice President
Louise Novak....................................Secretary
Mike Anderson..................................Treasurer

Chuck Baxa......................................Trustee
Ken Allen..........................................Trustee
Paul Censki......................................Trustee
Pat McGee.......................................Trustee
Ed Hofffman......................................Trustee

GONDOLIER STAFF:
Submissions........................Cassie Dionne.......... 603-361-4313........cassiedionne@yahoo.com
Anniversaries/Birthdays.....Sue Loolen 
Sunshine Reporter..............Cassie Dionne
Activities..............................Gina Miller
Getting To Know You...........Amy Newman

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE:
Gina Miller........................................ Chair
Jan Coble......................................... Vice Chair
Sue Loolen....................................... Secretary
Diane McElhaney............................. Treasurer

Bonni Andrews................................. Trustee
Selma Ridenour................................ Trustee
Pat Ojala........................................... Trustee

Weekly Activities

MONDAYS: 1pm Hold’em • 6:30pm Aggravation
TUESDAYS: 1:00pm Euchre • 7:00pm Bingo
WEDNESDAYS: 6:30pm Mexican Dominos

THURSDAYS: (starting 12/16) 5:00pm Hold’em
FRIDAYS: 1pm Hold’em • 6:30pm Hand and Foot • 6:30pm Cribbage

Watch the bulletin board and our FaceBook page for any changes

Safety committee.................vacant
Recipes.................................Cheryl Smith
Household Hints..................Nancy Garrett

Couriers................................ Jay and Bonni Andrews, Diane McElhaney, Pat Ojala, Danielle Wojik, Pat Morales, Pat McGee
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NEWS FROM YOUR ACTIVITIES 
COMMITTEE                                                      
By Gina Miller

Hello VPE friends and neighbors!  
It’s me again!  It seems as though 
it’s been a long time since we’ve 
seen a Gondolier.  It’s finally 
back.  The Gondolier as it was 
done in the past, took hours and 

hours of work. Phyllis Murphy edited it for years and 
then Bev Schumacher took over the huge task of 
editing the newsletter.  We thank each of them for 
all of the hours they put into the Gondolier and all 
of their hard work.  We will be doing things a little 
differently now as we are going through a different 
printing company.  We won’t have sponsors or 
patrons. It will still be delivered to your door and 
if you aren’t here and want it sent north, just make 
sure to give us some stamps and we’ll mail it to 
you.  We should have our familiar advertisers and if 
there is someone you’d like to see advertise, let us 
know and we’ll give their name to the new publisher.  
Cassie Dionne will be the new point person for the 
Gondolier but hopefully it won’t involve as much 
time or work.  

Covid 19.
What can we say about Covid 19? And let’s keep 
it clean!  We hope you’ve all had your vaccinations 
and are continuing to stay safe.  None of us are 
sure about how much activity to plan or how close 
in proximity to be to others.  Maybe we will have 
to decide for ourselves on the risks we are willing 
to take.   For the activity committee, it is hard to 
plan parties or dances and try to figure out whether 
people will want to participate or stay separate and 
safe.

Jan Coble planned a successful and fun bicycle 
parade on Memorial Day with quite a number of 
residents participating and then gathering at the 
clubhouse for some refreshments and social time.  
Jan, along with lots of help from Pedro and Pat 
Morales, Doreen Moser, Diane McElhaney, Jan’s 
grandson Ian, and Nancy Garrett organized a 4th 
of July picnic that was well attended and enjoyed.           
 In October, a Monday style Texas Hold’em day 
was added to the schedule.  We now have the All-
in style Hold’em on Mondays and Fridays at 1 pm.  

Our old style Thursday night version of Hold’em, 
run by Mike Anderson, will begin again sometime 
in Dec. We will keep you updated as to when it 
starts.  There was much interest in starting Euchre 
again, so Pat Morales stepped up to run it.  It is on 
Tuesdays at 1 pm.  If you’re interested in playing, 
sign up at the clubhouse on the bulletin board.     
In November, Carolyn Wood presented an interesting 
Veteran’s Day program for us at the clubhouse.  Her 
father was a survivor of Pearl Harbor and she gave 
us lots of info and displays. Thank you Carolyn and 
thank you to all of our veterans for your service to 
our country.    
                                                                                                            
We are hoping that by December we will feel safe 
enough to have our annual Christmas party/dance.  
It will be Dec.18th at 7 pm.  We’ll have games, prizes 
and lots of holiday fun. Please join us.  We are also 
hoping that we can have our Christmas dinner at 
the clubhouse. We do have volunteers for that, so 
hopefully people will feel safe enough by then to get 
together.  We will have our annual New Year’s Eve 
party/dance organized by Bonni Andrews.  Make 
sure to come to that, Bonni’s parties are always gre
at!                                                                                                                                           

Going forward, your activities committee will be 
planning and working hard to bring us all safe 
and enjoyable activities. Watch for updates and 
info about activities on the bulletin board, on VPE 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors, and in the Gondolier.  
Please continue to stay well, be safe, and enjoy 
your VPE friends and neighbors.                                                                      
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2021
MONTHLY SPONSORS

 April/May In Memory of Louise Ludwig -
  from her family
  In Memory of Jerry Palumbo -

 June/July In Memory of Bertrand C. Howard - 
  John & Natalie Fortin
  In Memory of Stewart DeWitt -
  Doris Dewitt
  Glenna Absher
 Aug/Sept In Memory of Joan Fladzinski
  & Mary Jo Wood -  
  Cal Fladzinski
  Don & Ruth Detzler
 November Neta Conrad

Absher, Glenna

Andrews, Bonni

Andrews, Jay

Brill, Eddine

Conrad, Neta

Cumming, Allan

DeGryre, Barb

Detzler, Don

Detzler, Ruth

DeWitt, Doris

Dionne, Cassie

Dionne, Ray

Eastman, Reggie

Eastman, Yvonne

Fladzinski, Cal

Koenig, Bernie

Koenig, Lois

Kulak, Andrea

Lammon, Joyce

Lemke, Ivan

Lemke, Joan

Luoma, Merlyn

Schumacher, Beverly

Schumacher, Dennis

Shoohan, Carol

Shoohan, Dick

St. Clair, Elizabeth

St. Clair, Gary

Thibeault, Bod

Thibeault, Deanna

Thomas, Jane

Thomas, Skip

Trumbull, Betty

Trumbull, Ron

Ward, Barbara

Woodward, Kathy

Young, Norma

GONDOLIER PATRONS
The following individuals have tendered 

their support of the Gondolier
for 2021 as patrons:

PATRONS / $7.00
SPONSORS / $30.00

EDITOR’S NOTE:
We have added an additional 
combined months this year. We 
will combine April/May.  And then 
June/July and August/September 
will be combined as usual.

Please check the notice on the
VPE bulletin board.

SHUTTLE RIDES

Paul Miller:
941-966-5993
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GONDOLIER STAFF
Editor ...................................... Bev Schumacher
Anniversaries/Birthdays .................
Sunshine Reporter .................... Cassie Dionne
Heads Up .......................................... Greg Ryan
Safety Chairman .......................Glenn Newman
Couriers .....................Jay & Bonni Andrews, Pat Bender,
Pat Morales, Joanne Hawthorne, Fortins, Pat McGee

Insured Licensed

ALL DAY ELECTRIC INC.
David Lapenckas

President

941-650-2496
dlapenckas@yahoo.com
www.electricallday.com

ES12000910
No Job Too Small

APRIL/MAY 2021 GONDOLIER
CUT OFF DATE WILL BE

MONDAY,
MARCH 22, 2021

“Socially Distanced”
Outdoor Line Dancing”
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W.A Handyman Services
Licensed & Insured LLC

(941) 223-2109

Willing & Able • Ask for Dan
21 Yrs. Plumbing & Construction Experience 

Hello VPEers

I’m sure you have heard the phrase “use it or lose 
it.”  Well, I would like to add “move it or lose it. ”This 
month’s health and safety article is on preventing 
falls and providing 7 steps to prevent us from falling.  
Why 7 steps you ask?  Seven is the perfect number 
and these steps will help us keep perfectly healthy!

So here is a fact: According to the CDC 25% of 
Americans 65 and older experience falls each year. 
Falls are the leading cause of fatal injuries and 
trauma-related hospital admissions for people like 
us. So let’s get started.

STEP 1: GET YOUR EXERCISE 
Regular exercise at any age can actually improve 
your strength and range of motion, making it easier 
to get around safely and independently.

STEP 2: CHECK YOUR VISION
Less light reaches the retina as we age, which leads 
to some loss of vision. Sometimes it gets harder to 
see contrasting edges, tripping hazards and other 
obstacles that interfere with safe walking.

STEP 3: MANAGE YOUR MEDICATIONS 
If you take any type of medication — prescription or 

risk of a fall.

STEP 4: MANAGE CHRONIC CONDITIONS
Some chronic conditions, such as diabetes or 
arthritis, may result in a loss of function, which can 
be complicated by inactivity, depression, pain or 
interactions between multiple medications.

VENETIAN PARK ESTATES
SAFETY COMMITTEE

Glenn Newman

STEP 5: BRING SAFETY HOME  
Make sure your home has plenty of lighting, especially 
on the stairs and when getting up in the middle of the 
night. ·Install grab bars in the bathroom near tubs, 
showers and toilets. Consider using a shower chair 
or handheld shower for added safety. · Have non-slip 

Keep walkways free of clutter and make sure rugs are 
secure so no one will trip on them.

STEP 6: CONSIDER MOBILITY AIDS
A cane or walker can actually improve your 
independence and safety in getting around and 
sometimes reduce pain.

STEP 7: SPEAK UP 
Talk to your doctors and your closest family members 
about how they can help you reduce your risk.

(This article is a summary from Culpepper Place 
9/25/2017)

I’m encouraged to 
see VPEers moving 
it around the park.  I 
see you walking, dog 
walking, bicycling, 
dancing in the street, 

yes, even you pool 
bobbers are moving it. 

Until next month, stay 
healthy and safe! 

Members from top left, Selma Ridenour, Gina Miller, Bonni Andrews.
From bottom left; Sue Loolen, Jan Coble, Pat Ojala, Diane McElhaney

2021-22 Activities Committee Members

WINTER FLEA MARKET

NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR MARKING ITEMS ON 
FEB. 2nd AND 3rd FOR SALES ON FEB 4TH & 5TH.

ALL DONATIONS SHOULD BE MADE NO LATER THAN JAN 28th. WE WILL NOT PICK UP ITEMS 
AT HOMES AFTER THAT DATE. SO BE SURE THAT IF YOU HAVE HEAVY ITEMS THAT YOU 

CANNOT LIFT, THAT YOU LET ME KNOW AHEAD OF TIME.

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR ALL 4 DAYS.
PLEASE CALL PAT MORALES

451-8680
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SUNSHINE  REPORT
by Cassie Dionne | 603-361-4313 

It’s good to be back!  Welcome to 
all new and not so new residents.  
Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year to all.
Several of our neighbors have 
suffered illness and accidents 
this summer. 

Sue Loolen had a fall which resulted in a broken 
shoulder. Her address is 1727 S. Morningside Dr. 
Port Clinton, OH 43452. ph 419-577-1667.  I spoke 
to her recently, she is healing and expects to come 
south soon.

Ruth Smith also suffered a fall resulting in back 
injury. Cards can be mailed to 475 Lane 201 Long 
Beach Lake, Fremont, IN 46737. Email is 
ruth_smith45@aol,com

Don Detzler is recovering from surgery in May.  
Their address is 149 N Estates Dr. Gaylord,MI  
49735  ddetzler@chartermi.net

Joan Barone was injured in an auto accident 
in August. Her address is 2121 Ca’d Oro Dr. 
Sarasota,Fl 34238.  fred_neuman@,me.com

Fran Patterson is recovering from a fractured pelvis 
after a fall this summer. She returned home early 
Nov. She is still unable to drive. Cards, visits, calls 
much appreciated. 2281Gondola Dr.  941-966-0009       
rp2281@comcast.net

Hazel Frasier is recently home from being in the 
hospital. Cards to 2224 Ca’d’oro Dr. Speedy 
recoveries to all from your friends in VPE.

Alice Kudlak died  7/21/21 after a decline in 
health.  Our sympathy to her daughter Andrea and 
family. Andrea’s address is 2131 Piazza Dr. Email: 
andreacuddles7@gmail.com

Gloria Rubin passed away in Sept. I know you all join 
me in sending condolences to Irv and their family. 
Burial  was at the National Cemetery in Sarasota on 
Sept 17. Several friends and neighbors  attended. 
Gloria is fondly remembered for her big smile and 

generous heart. Irv’s address is 2127 Ca D’ Oro 
Dr.  941-350-5493.  Email: u2scuba@aol.com. A 
memorial service in the clubhouse  is scheduled for 
Jan. 15, 2022 at 11:30   All are invited.

 Larry Hackett died on 9/5/21. We join Sue, David 
and the rest of the family in mourning everyone’s  
favorite “Pawpaw.” Larry was well known for 
bringing us fresh vegetables and strawberries 
in season. For many years he and Steve Parent 
stocked Pawpaw’s Produce cart with fresh fruit and 
veggies for us from Plant City.  And who can forget 
the sweet and tender corn the Hacketts  grew and 
shared at pot lucks? Sue’s address; 2612 Dover Ct. 
Lebanon, IN 46052 ph 3317-473-1683.

Harry Smith passed away on 9/28/21 after a long 
illness. He is mourned by his wife, Cheryl and 
family. Their very close family members in VPE are 
Cheryl’s sisters Gina Miller and Lee Kohlmeier and 
Mom Maxine, along with brothers in law Paul Miller 
and Jack Ormiston. Our sympathy to all of you and 
your families. Cheryl Smith can be reached at 7345 
Arbor Glen Place. Concord, OH 44060.  email; 
gsfloyd@aol.com

Mary Ellis died 11/2/21 in Michigan after a short 
illness. She has many friends and relatives in MI 
and Sarasota.  Vikki Roofe, her daughter, passed 
away earlier this year here in VPE. Our sympathy 
to Julie Weiss and all the family. Cards may be sent 
to Julie Weiss  2216 Cadoro Dr. Tel 989-366-0279
email julievikki@yahoo.com
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Chair: Paula Neumeier, Vice-Chair: Jane Jack, 
Secretary: Sharon Davis, Treasurer: Shirley 
White,  Trustees: Selma Ridenour, Betty Trumbull 
and Robyn Hogan

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE

MONTHLY ACTIVITIES REPORT
Hello From your Activities Committee,
Many thanks to everyone that participated in 
the Furniture Sale and Flea Market, it was a 
great success.
We will be giving a donation to our charities: 
All Faiths Food Bank and Resurrection 
House.  We have not given them much 
support in the past season and we know they 
count on groups like ours for help.
We will continue to add to our Activities 
treasury. Think of the fun we will have when 
COVID-19 releases us from its clutches.
The Editorship Job for the Gondolier is still 
open, any takers? Beverly will be retiring 
soon. There are companies that will in 
essence do the editing job for a price, of 
course, and this may be the way we need to 
proceed if we do not get a new editor to take 
Beverly’s position. Beverly is very willing to 
work with and train a new person, so please 
let her know if you have an interest.
Thank you for your patience and 
understanding as we go through this time 
of COVID-19 together, we 
are all looking forward to 
the days when we can get 
together and have some 
fun.  Meanwhile stay safe 
and know that when this is 
all over with, we will have 
one great gathering!

Paula Neumeier

ANNUAL
FLEA MARKET

 Flea Market was held 
on Friday & Saturday, 
February 26th & 27th
The pics below were taken 
on Thursday, February 
25th as the residents were 
given the opportunity to 
shop before the sale. Look 
for results next month!
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all vehicles, trailers, equipment. 
Ordering and receiving stock, setting up trucks 
for all jobs. Dealing with all issues on site during 
events. 

types of personalities and situation. 

visited. I know that we have a diverse community, 

all work together, give each resident a voice that 
all board members need to listen to and have 
an understanding of what is important to each 
household.
5 Pat Olson-McGee
Education: BA: University of the Ozarks, 
Clarksville, Arkansas  MA: Western Illinois 
University, Macomb, Illinois: School Counseling 
Work Experience:
Life-long educator: 
High School History and Health teacher:  20 years
School Counselor: 11 years, Department Chair of 
Guidance 3 years
Coaching:   Varsity Volleyball Basketball. Assistant 
coach,  Athletic Director for high school and middle 
school: three (long) years.
Various other positions: Student Council Advisor, 

AFT President, State Testing  Coordinator student 
body of 1,800, Gifted Coordinator, Faculty Rep at 
school board. 
Finalist for Illinois Teacher of the Year: State Board 
of Education 
Strengths: Organization, strong work ethic, energy, 
listening skills, ability to compromise as well as an 
ability to hold fast to values, a belief that in any group  
each person has a voice that has a right to be 
heard, the ability to compromise on most issues, 
strong desire to “do my part” to improve and a 
lifelong desire to learn. 
The foundation of our park is our residents. Each 
person/family makes this  community special. I 
strongly feel every resident deserves a voice at 
VPE and that at times these voices have been 
blocked. We have ongoing change occurring 
in our park. Younger people are moving in with 
new ideas and needs while older residents are  
drawn to what has been normal to them. I believe 

compromises that allow everyone to be heard and 
valued. When you cast your ballot, please vote for 
board members who will allow you to voice your  
concerns, encourage your input and promote you 
to volunteer your time so that you will feel a sense 
of true ownership in your community.

GETTING TO KNOW YOU
by Amy Newman

As we reboot the Gondalier what 
better way to start the “Getting 
to Know You” feature than with 
Anita Wood, who is our longest 
year-round resident. Anita has 
lived at 2076 Ca’D’Oro since 
Feb-ruary of 1982. As a single 

woman with a penchant for travel, Anita emigrated 
from Germany in 1970 and lived on both US coasts 
as well as in the north and south. With her  myriad 
of job experiences throughout America, including 
translation work, Anita settled on Sarasota to make 
her permanent home.  She purchased her then-9-
year-old home for $25,000 at a no-age limit, non-
resident-owned VPE. The park became resident 
owned in 1986, and during those years Anita re-
calls jumping right in and helping with mowing, 
painting homes inside and out, decorating, caring 
for snowbirds’ homes, and gardening. 

Interestingly, Anita recalls the landscape in the early 
1980s surrounding VPE as all woods, no shopping 
centers (no Publix!), no traffic, and 41 was an 
easily transversed two-lane road.  She reminisced 
over empty beaches, especially enjoying Turtle 
Beach. As the years passed Palmer Ranch first 
began developing behind Chez Vous and has 
exploded ever since.  Because of the qui-et woodsy 
environment, all shopping and errands were done 
on Clark Road.

Singleness suited Anita well for many years, but as 
love would have it, while waitressing at the counter 
at M&D restaurant (now Max’s Table in Osprey), a 
patron named Ben, whom she chided for his stingy 

tipping, stole her heart and they were married in 
1990 until his passing in 2017. Anita’s work ethic 
continued to drive her as she served patrons for 
over 14 years at Dutch Valley Restaurant. 

Approaching 40 years at the park, Anita has always 
felt safe and never feels alone even though she lives 
alone. She finds VPE to be a big family with lots of 
good times here including activities like “carry-ins,” 
a bowling league in the past, and playing cards all 
along.

Be sure to stroll up to Anita and her 15 1/2-year-old 
pup Bella as they walk our streets and enjoy her 
accent, and even more, her glowing memories  as 
our unofficial “park historian.”  
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10%OFF 

Free EstimatesCOMMUNITY
ROOFING OF FLORIDA, INC.

Lic# CCC1330642"Proudly Serving Your Community"

800-511-2517800-511-2517

100%
Maintenance Free Roofs!

We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes

www.CommunityRoof.com
Lifetime Warranty on Labor & Materials!

A+ Rated

facebook
5 Star Rated727-536-9999727-536-9999

To our valued customers:

During the current times we wanted to let you know 
that we are taking as many precautions as we can to 
ensure not only our workers safety but yours as well.  
We check workers’ temperatures each morning and 
have limited the amount of contact our crews have with 
each other.  Our crews work in Tyvek suits with 
respirators which helps to ensure your safety as well as 
theirs.  

As a company, we want your business and there is no 
need for any contact if you so choose.  Our business is 
deemed an “Essential Business” and we are here for you 
when you need us. You can schedule your inspection by 
calling 1-800-681-3772.

Wishing you good health and safety,
The Florida Anchor & Barrier Team

941-343-8022
Toll Free - 800-681-3772

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

Insulation & Vapor Barrier Repairs
Soft Floor Repairs &
Laminate Flooring

Insulation & Vapor Barrier Repairs
Soft Floor Repairs &
Laminate Flooring
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

941.343.8022     800.681.3772

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
We are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our workers 
safety but yours as well. We are checking employee temperatures daily, limiting 
contact between crews, and offering no customer contact if you choose.
We are an “Essential Business” and here for you when you need us.  

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED
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W.A Handyman Services
Licensed & Insured LLC

(941) 223-2109

Willing & Able • Ask for Dan
21 Yrs. Plumbing & Construction Experience 

Hello VPEers

I’m sure you have heard the phrase “use it or lose 
it.”  Well, I would like to add “move it or lose it. ”This 
month’s health and safety article is on preventing 
falls and providing 7 steps to prevent us from falling.  
Why 7 steps you ask?  Seven is the perfect number 
and these steps will help us keep perfectly healthy!

So here is a fact: According to the CDC 25% of 
Americans 65 and older experience falls each year. 
Falls are the leading cause of fatal injuries and 
trauma-related hospital admissions for people like 
us. So let’s get started.

STEP 1: GET YOUR EXERCISE 
Regular exercise at any age can actually improve 
your strength and range of motion, making it easier 
to get around safely and independently.

STEP 2: CHECK YOUR VISION
Less light reaches the retina as we age, which leads 
to some loss of vision. Sometimes it gets harder to 
see contrasting edges, tripping hazards and other 
obstacles that interfere with safe walking.

STEP 3: MANAGE YOUR MEDICATIONS 
If you take any type of medication — prescription or 

risk of a fall.

STEP 4: MANAGE CHRONIC CONDITIONS
Some chronic conditions, such as diabetes or 
arthritis, may result in a loss of function, which can 
be complicated by inactivity, depression, pain or 
interactions between multiple medications.

VENETIAN PARK ESTATES
SAFETY COMMITTEE

Glenn Newman

STEP 5: BRING SAFETY HOME  
Make sure your home has plenty of lighting, especially 
on the stairs and when getting up in the middle of the 
night. ·Install grab bars in the bathroom near tubs, 
showers and toilets. Consider using a shower chair 
or handheld shower for added safety. · Have non-slip 

Keep walkways free of clutter and make sure rugs are 
secure so no one will trip on them.

STEP 6: CONSIDER MOBILITY AIDS
A cane or walker can actually improve your 
independence and safety in getting around and 
sometimes reduce pain.

STEP 7: SPEAK UP 
Talk to your doctors and your closest family members 
about how they can help you reduce your risk.

(This article is a summary from Culpepper Place 
9/25/2017)

I’m encouraged to 
see VPEers moving 
it around the park.  I 
see you walking, dog 
walking, bicycling, 
dancing in the street, 

yes, even you pool 
bobbers are moving it. 

Until next month, stay 
healthy and safe! 
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 Aug/Sept In Memory of Joan Fladzinski
  & Mary Jo Wood -  
  Cal Fladzinski
  Don & Ruth Detzler
 November Neta Conrad

Absher, Glenna

Andrews, Bonni

Andrews, Jay

Brill, Eddine

Conrad, Neta

Cumming, Allan

DeGryre, Barb

Detzler, Don

Detzler, Ruth

DeWitt, Doris

Dionne, Cassie

Dionne, Ray

Eastman, Reggie

Eastman, Yvonne

Fladzinski, Cal

Koenig, Bernie

Koenig, Lois

Kulak, Andrea

Lammon, Joyce

Lemke, Ivan

Lemke, Joan

Luoma, Merlyn

Schumacher, Beverly

Schumacher, Dennis

Shoohan, Carol

Shoohan, Dick

St. Clair, Elizabeth

St. Clair, Gary

Thibeault, Bod

Thibeault, Deanna

Thomas, Jane

Thomas, Skip

Trumbull, Betty

Trumbull, Ron

Ward, Barbara

Woodward, Kathy

Young, Norma

GONDOLIER PATRONS
The following individuals have tendered 

their support of the Gondolier
for 2021 as patrons:

PATRONS / $7.00
SPONSORS / $30.00

EDITOR’S NOTE:
We have added an additional 
combined months this year. We 
will combine April/May.  And then 
June/July and August/September 
will be combined as usual.

Please check the notice on the
VPE bulletin board.

SHUTTLE RIDES

Paul Miller:
941-966-5993
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all vehicles, trailers, equipment. 
Ordering and receiving stock, setting up trucks 
for all jobs. Dealing with all issues on site during 
events. 

types of personalities and situation. 

visited. I know that we have a diverse community, 

all work together, give each resident a voice that 
all board members need to listen to and have 
an understanding of what is important to each 
household.
5 Pat Olson-McGee
Education: BA: University of the Ozarks, 
Clarksville, Arkansas  MA: Western Illinois 
University, Macomb, Illinois: School Counseling 
Work Experience:
Life-long educator: 
High School History and Health teacher:  20 years
School Counselor: 11 years, Department Chair of 
Guidance 3 years
Coaching:   Varsity Volleyball Basketball. Assistant 
coach,  Athletic Director for high school and middle 
school: three (long) years.
Various other positions: Student Council Advisor, 

AFT President, State Testing  Coordinator student 
body of 1,800, Gifted Coordinator, Faculty Rep at 
school board. 
Finalist for Illinois Teacher of the Year: State Board 
of Education 
Strengths: Organization, strong work ethic, energy, 
listening skills, ability to compromise as well as an 
ability to hold fast to values, a belief that in any group  
each person has a voice that has a right to be 
heard, the ability to compromise on most issues, 
strong desire to “do my part” to improve and a 
lifelong desire to learn. 
The foundation of our park is our residents. Each 
person/family makes this  community special. I 
strongly feel every resident deserves a voice at 
VPE and that at times these voices have been 
blocked. We have ongoing change occurring 
in our park. Younger people are moving in with 
new ideas and needs while older residents are  
drawn to what has been normal to them. I believe 

compromises that allow everyone to be heard and 
valued. When you cast your ballot, please vote for 
board members who will allow you to voice your  
concerns, encourage your input and promote you 
to volunteer your time so that you will feel a sense 
of true ownership in your community.

Doors • Low-E Windows • A/C Units 

Screen Rooms • 54”x27” Tubs & Showers

1216 E Venice Ave, Venice
941.493.7500

MOBILE HOME DEPOT
YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE!

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 

NEWS FROM AROUND PARADISE
NOTICE: VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Mr. Pagano will no longer bring food or clothing 
to Resurrection House. We thank him for his 
faithful service. Resurrection House is a forward 
thinking, faith- based resource center committed 
to transitioning at risk individuals to a path of self- 
sufficiency.”  Many of us have donated our time 
and resources to this worthy cause.  Our president, 
Sally Ruebesam is temporarily taking items there 
as they appear in the donation box at the front of the 
clubhouse. She will gladly assist the volunteer(s) to 
learn about this job. Please contact the office
 941-966-4622 if you wish to help.

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION 
OF ARTICLES FOR JAN 2022 
GONDOLIER IS DECEMBER 5
We plan to take delivery of our new Gondolier at 
the end of Nov - Dec 1.  Volunteers will deliver to 
each coach. We  are delighted to tell you that we 
will be able to mail our newsletter to those who 
are out of town. Supply Tony in the office with your 
name, address, postage  and let him know you are 
requesting a mailed copy. At this time we’re not 
sure of the postage amount.
Information coming when available.

Cis Gavin is hosting low 
impact exercise to music in her 

driveway at 2077 Ca’d’oro 
Thursdays at 10am.  

Lots of fun!

LADIES BIBLE STUDY
Jessie McLain Hoffman, new wife of 
Ed Hoffman, has expressed a desire 
to host weekly Bible Study in her 
home Tuesday mornings at 10:30  
If you are interested in attending, 
contact Jessie at 386-402-6766. The bible studies 
will begin when enough people express an interest.
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In need of a wheelchair, walker, 
cane, assistive device? 
 Contact Bonnie Ryan at

bonniedancingnurse@gmail.com

RECIPE OF THE MONTH
by Cheryl Smith

BINGO NEWS
by Bonni Andrews

This is the news you have all 
been waiting for.  On Dec. 7th 
we will start Bingo  again.
Please bring small bills.  Please 
come and purchase your papers 
no later than 6:45.  We will begin 
at 7pm.  If you have a cough or 

cold, please help prevent the spread and don’t come 
to Bingo.  We will have a 10 minute break about 
halfway through.  Please make sure your table is 
wiped off and all trash is thrown away before you 
leave.
Thank you, Bonni and committee

COFFEES IN THE CLUBHOUSE
A great way to meet your neighbors; 
usually held twice a month. Coffee, 
donuts, bagels served. Bring your 
own cup. Look for the  reminders on 
the bulletin board and in Neighbors 
Helping Neighbors on facebook. 
Sign up on the clubhouse bulletin board. We always 
need volunteers to host coffees. We’ll teach you 
how to do it too.                                                                                      

Pumpkin Spice Dump Cake

15 oz. pumpkin purée
12 oz. evaporated milk
4 eggs
1 C. sugar
1 T. pumpkin pie spice
½ t. salt
1 box yellow cake mix
2 sticks melted butter
Chopped pecans

Mix together everything except the cake mix and butter until combined.
Now “dump” it into a greased 9 by 13 baking pan.  Top with the yellow cake mix.  Don’t stir it in; just 
spread the cake mix evenly over the top.  Next
pour the melted butter evenly over the cake mix.  Top with chopped
pecans.  Bake at 350* for one hour.  To serve, spoon into a bowl and top
with whipped cream, ice cream or even caramel.

If you didn’t get your fill of pumpkin over Thanksgiving,  here is a quick and easy recipe perfect for those 
busy days around Christmas.  It takes less than ten minutes to put together and is so yummy!
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Sub Floor Repair
New Flooring Installation

(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

Soft Floors?
• Sub-Floor Repair/Replace
• New Laminate Flooring Install

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

INSURED &
FAMILY

OPERATED

State Licensed
Mobile Home Installer

# IH-1110636

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

10 Yrs Exp.
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• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life 
• Prevent Soft Floors • Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, 

Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House! • Lower Your Electric Bills

941-448-3577

• Insured • Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

Licensed by the 
State of Florida
#IH/102549/1

Toll Free - 800-681-3772

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

INSIST on 8 ft. WIDE VAPOR BARRIER for a SEAMLESS FIT!

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

Photographs
Taken of

Damaged Areas

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
Our crews work in Tyvek suits with 
respirators which helps to ensure 
your safety as well as theirs. 
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1-800-297-3758
www.YourBestRoof.com
1-800-297-3758
www.YourBestRoof.com

Florida Licensed Contractor #CCC058045 & #CCC1330500Florida Licensed Contractor #CCC058045 & #CCC1330500

For over 3 decades, we have made it our aim to provide the 
highest quality mobile home roofing services in our community. 
You can always count on us to give you an honest assesment 
of your roof. Not only will you get the best experience at a fair 
price, you’ll also get the best warranty coverage available on 
the market! Don’t risk getting a cheap job or being taken 
advantage of by another company, call us today!

Your #1 Mobile Home Roofing CompanyYour #1 Mobile Home Roofing Company
FREE VIDEO

ROOF INSPECTION
We shoot a detailed VIDEO of 
your roof so you can see 
EXACTLY what the problems are 
at the time of our FREE estimate.

SAVE OURFLYER FOR10 % OFF

Family Owned & Operated

For Over 3 Decades!

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS
2     Lee Kohlmeier
       Kathryn Tregler
3     Sue Mertz
5     Gary McGee
9     Chris Friedrich
16   Anita Wood
17   Manny Lejuene
19   Nick Mallos
22   Hazel Frazier
28   Chuck Baxa
       Roy Walker
30   Brian Walker
31   Donna Lejuene
       

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
Gary and Pat McGee                  December 16, 2000

Allen and Ellen Alexander          December 18, 1965

Bill and Joyce Hayes                  December 24, 1966
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CHECK FOR

PAYMENT

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

GUARDIANVAPORBARRIERGMAIL.COM

1-800-776-1149
941 9600676

Screening & Skirting
Service

Other Services:
• Vapor Barrier Installation
• Vapor Barrier Repair
• Hurricane Tie Downs
• Soft Floor Repair
• Longitudinal Stabilizers
• Support Piers
• Leveling
• Sub Floor Replacement

Lic # IH/1126753

"The House of Possibilities

Memorial Day Memories 
Nancy and Bill Garrett  
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MOBILE HOME ROOFING

• Lifetime Transferable Warranty
• Energy Efficient
• Protects Your Home
• Roof Insurance Certifications
• Financing Available
• FREE Estimates

FREE
VIDEO ROOF INSPECTIONS

LICENSED & INSURED #CCC1327406 • CBC1259006

1.877.572.1019
AllFloridaRoofs.com

Family Owned
& Operated

VPE GOLF 2022
by Jim Tomes 

Attention Golfers, Duffers, Divot Diggers, Sand 
Blasters, and More…

To all our returning Hackers and Smackers and 
new members interested in golfing. VPE members 
and their guests will be golfing at a par 3 golf course 
every Tuesday starting in January until the end of 
March.
         

Tuesday starting January 4, 2022. 

There are 2 ways to join:  
1.	 Ladies golf new for 2022. Few ladies have 

joined our group in the past, so I’m suggesting 
that we try to get a group of ladies who would 
like to golf together every Tuesday starting in 
January.  If there is not enough for a ladies 
group, I would ask you if you were interested 
in joining the regular group (#2). 

2.	 Tuesday golfers. VPE men and women who 
would like to golf at our par 3 course together 
on Tuesday's starting January 4, 2022.

Golfers from above should sign up at the clubhouse 
so that we have an idea of how many tee-off times 
we need at the golf course. 

On Tuesday, January 4, 2022 come down to the 
club house at 8:45 a.m. to pay and register to play 
9 holes of golf at Village Green Golf Course 3500 
Pembrook Drive. The golf course is just past Bee 
Ridge off of Beneva on the right hand side. The cost 
for the mainly par three, 9 holes of golf is $17 if you 
walk and $25 if you take a golf cart and ride. To 
those who would like to continue on and play 18 
holes the total cost is $24 walk/ $36 ride.
The first tee time this year at Village Green is at 
9:42 am.
 
You don't have golf every Tuesday if you sign up.  
Pick and choose 
which dates are best 
for you. You can 
direct your questions 
to Jim Tomes 204-
831-6310 or at 
tomesj@mymts.net



Venetian Park EstatesPage 16

A BRIEF HISTORY OF VENETIAN 
PARK ESTATES:
Founded in 1970, converted to resident owned 
June 15,1988*

In 1970, Sam and Doris Cutler and Doris’ brother Karl 
Bigelow, were looking for possible land investment 
opportunities.  While driving north on Tamiami Trail, 
they discovered a great piece of land, perfect for a 
mobile home park.  It was located adjacent to the 
Trail and Catfish Creek. Upon further investigation, 
they decided to buy the land from a Mrs. Giordano.
They cleared the land and divided it into 197 lots 
suitable for the intended park.  Thus began the 
development of what we now know as Venetian 
Park Estates.  The owners paved the streets, built 
the clubhouse, swimming pool and shuffleboard 
courts.  Mary Ellen Bigelow, Karl’s wife, named 
the streets---Venetian Drive, Ca’D’Oro Drive, Chez 
Vous Drive, Gondola Drive, Piazza Drive, Palazza 
Drive. Venetian Park was established and ready 
for operation.  The monthly rental fees at that 
time were $45.00 & $55.00 per month depending 
on the location. The residents rented the land for 
their coaches, which they individually owned. Betty 
Eichelberger, Frances Lewkowski, Lucy Poole and 
Cecil & Ida Mae Rodgers were some of the first 
residents.
The photo on the front page is of Doris Cutler, 
original landowner, and others living here. Merle is 
mom to Phyllis Correia who lives on Palazza Dr.   
.....more history next year...

*taken from park publication, ”The History of 
Venetian Park Estates, 2004”

NEWS  FROM THE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
We are moving right along with the improvements 
on the Clubhouse. The roof is repaired, sealed and 
looking like fresh fallen snow has landed on it! By 
the time you get this issue of the new Gondolier, the 
patching and painting of the outside of the 
Clubhouse and shutters should be done. We 
would like to thank all those wonderful people who 
generously donated to pay for the new awning 
over the Clubhouse house entrance.  The updates 
should be a welcoming sight to all that are returning 
from the north. Activities are picking up with more 
to start in December. Everyone has been patiently 
waiting for Bingo. 
Remember that we have two meetings on December 
15th. The first one is an Annual meeting to count the 
proxies find out the results of the voting. Make sure 
to get your proxies emailed back, put in the ballot 
box in the Clubhouse, or mailed back to the office. 
If you have any questions about what to do contact 
any officer of the board for help. The regular Board 
meeting will be held right after the Annual meeting.
We certainly are a hot spot for home sales. Our 
homes are selling before they are even listed. This 
is the place to live and enjoy the winter. Welcome all 
to Paradise. We would like to thank all our residents 
who make VPE a special place to live. There are 
so many generous, caring, supportive people in 
this park that truly make this a wonderful place to 
live. May you all have happy holidays and join us 
for the start of another Happy New Year on New 
Year’s Eve at the Clubhouse with snacks, dance 
and merriment.

Your Board of Directors
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LAW OFFICE OF

HARLAN R. DOMBER, P.A.
ATTORNEY & COUNSELOR

AT LAW

HARLAN R. DOMBER
BOARD CERTIFIED

REAL ESTATE ATTORNEY

SUITE L-1
3900 CLARK ROAD

SARASOTA, FL 34233

(941) 923-9930
(800) 804-9930
(941) 923-3400FAX

All Major Brands

A/C Specialist
Same Day Service & Repair

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIALRESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL
FREE Estimates

& Second Opinions
On New Units

MAINTENANCE 
PROGRAMS

EMERGENCY 
SERVICE

WHEN QUALITY 
MATTERS MOST, 

WE ARE YOUR SPECIALIST

941.487.0585
Lic # 
CAC1815573

Serving ALL of Sarasota & Manatee Counties
www.theairspecialist.com

Financing WAC

All Major Brands

Maintenance 
Special

Preventative Maintenance 
Check Up

$3400

Check up is for evaluation only, cleaning 
extra, cannot be combined with any 

other o�ers.  Not valid on previous sales. 
New Customers Only

FREE
Service Call
With Paid Repair

($69 Value)
** New Customers Only **

O�er valid with repair.
Not valid with other o�ers

must present coupon at time of servicemust present coupon at time of service

THANK YOU
We want to recognize Tony for all the phone calls, 
emails, notices, mailings, and record keeping he 
does for us everyday.   A big thank you from us all.
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GONDOLIER STAFF
Editor ...................................... Bev Schumacher
Anniversaries/Birthdays .................
Sunshine Reporter .................... Cassie Dionne
Heads Up .......................................... Greg Ryan
Safety Chairman .......................Glenn Newman
Couriers .....................Jay & Bonni Andrews, Pat Bender,
Pat Morales, Joanne Hawthorne, Fortins, Pat McGee

Insured Licensed

ALL DAY ELECTRIC INC.
David Lapenckas

President

941-650-2496
dlapenckas@yahoo.com
www.electricallday.com

ES12000910
No Job Too Small

APRIL/MAY 2021 GONDOLIER
CUT OFF DATE WILL BE

MONDAY,
MARCH 22, 2021

“Socially Distanced”
Outdoor Line Dancing”



Venetian Park EstatesPage 18

AMS

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

Call Today!
800-522-3134
239-543-1515

SERVING:
• Sarasota County
• Charlotte County
• Lee County

The Very Best In: Window Replacement, Aluminum Roofovers, & Enclosures

Window Replacements
Built for Florida’s Climate

Aluminum Roofovers
Energy Star Compliant

Glass & Acrylic Enclosures
Turn your screen room into a livable lanai

We also Specialize in Vinyl Siding • Carports • Sheds • Screen Rooms
Serving your community for over 35 years.

Great Price • Great Products • Great Workmanship
Your neighbors have used us.  How About You?

Visit www.AMSOFFLA.com and view our informative video
FL State Certified • Licensed & Insured

General Contractor CG CO33977 • Roofing Contractor CC CO42787

100% FINANCING 
AVAILABLE

(with approved credit)

FREE ESTIMATES
Evening & Weekend

Appointments Available

Our
Estimates
are always

FREE

SAVE TIME AND MONEY BY CALLING US TODAY TO GET YOUR PROJECT STARTED! 

Lifetime Transferable Warranty Insurance Roof Certifications

Bonnie Ryan and her son Tyler recently 
visited Marie Lavasseur at her new home in 

the Towers, She reports that she is happy and 
healthy and misses us all

Proudly roofing since 1985

• Insulated Energy Star Rated Roof
• Manufacturer’s Backed 
• Financing Available
• Roof Leaks

Visit our website at comfortcover.org

FL LIC. #CCC 057091
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(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

Quality Workmanship Honest Pricing

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors 10 Yrs Exp.

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

We Keep rodents, snakes, 
spiders, bugs, mold, mildew, 
and damaging moisture out of 
your home!

We Keep rodents, snakes, 
spiders, bugs, mold, mildew, 
and damaging moisture out of 
your home!

LIC. #
IH-1110636
INSURED

BEFORE

AFTER

To our valued customers:

Our top priority is the health and safety of our employees and our customers.  Our employees are 
closely following the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines and recommendations, like 
frequent hand washing, social distancing, and staying home if they are feeling ill.

We have taken steps to limit exposure to the virus by making our customers aware that there is no 
need to have any contact with our employees if you choose to do so.  Our business falls under the 
state’s guidelines as “Essential Business”.  

We want to build a great relationship with you.  Call today for your Free Inspection. (800) 377-7885
       Stay Safe and Continued Good Health.
       Underhome Armor Family

FAMILY
OPERATED


